

Jewish Telegraphic Agency

DAILY NEWS BULLETIN

660 FIRST AVENUE

NEW YORK 16. N.Y.

Contents Copyright: Republication only by previous arrangement

Vol. XXV No. 177

Rosh Hashanah Edition

5719 -- L'SHANAH TOVAH -- 5719

PRESIDENT EISENHOWER GREETS AMERICAN JEWS ON ROSH HASHANAH

WASHINGTON, Sept. 14. $\langle {\rm JTA} \rangle$ -- President Eisenhower, in a Rosh Hashanah message of greetings to American Jewry, issued through the Jewish Telegraphic Agency, lauded the role of Jews throughout history. He declared in his greetings:

"From the earliest time, from father to son, the Jews have been called to serve the Most High with all their heart and soul and might. Their fidelity to this call has formed their community, enriched our nation and strongly influenced all lands where their fath is observed.

"It is a privilege to extend annual greetings to those who are taking part in the Jewish High Holy Days and to wish each of them a happy New Year.

"The teaching of their ancient belief is filled with truth for the present day. Its profund sense of justice, nation to nation, man to man, is an essential part of every religious and social order. The health of our society depends upon a deep and abiding respect for the basic commandments of the God of Israel,"

GOV. HARRIMAN TELLS JEWS OF HORES FOR PEACE, PROGRESS IN 5719

ALBANY, Sept. 14. (JTA) -- Gov. Averell Harriman, extending "cordial greetings" to the Jewish people of New York State, the nation and world, expressed the hope in his Rosh Hashanah message that "the Jewish people in our nation and around the globe" would enjoy peace and progress "during the coming year and in the years ahead."

The Governor also expressed the hope that during the coming year the United Nations would establish "permanent safeguards for Israel's political and economic independence and make plain to the world that the State of Israel, now celebrating its tenth birthday, is here to stay,"

ISRAEL PRESIDENT, BEN ZVI, PREMIER BEN GURION HAIL WORLD JEWRY ON NEW YEAR

JERUSALEM, Sept. 14. (JTA) -- President Isaac BenZvi, in a New Year's i essage, extended the best wishes of the people of Israel "to all our brethren of the House of Israel, wherever they may be, to all who seek the welfare of the State of Israel and help in furthering the State's progress and in gathering within its boundaries the scattered sons of our people."

He declared that the task of the Jewish people "for the coming decade was "the restoration of our people and the building up of our homeland." Noting that the current Jewish year came to a close with "a call for peace" from "the lofty heights of the General Assembly" of the United Nations, the President of Israel said: "We are all in need u. is genuine peace, in particular our people, building its future not onthe foundations of hostility and bloodshed, nor on plans for the ruin of others and domination by the sword" but on the foundations "of the equality of man as man, in the spirit of our prophets."

Prime Minister David Ben Gurion, in a message to American Jewry released through the United Jewish Appeal inNew York, said that the people of Israel joined him in sending the "warmest Rosh Hashanah greetings and best wishes for the year ahead. Recent events in the Middle East have underlined the stability of Israel and its unswerving dedication to rehabilitating a people and developing the land while neighboring states have undergone violent upheavals."

He warned that "the dangerous implications of those events to the security of Israel cannot be ignored. We have therefore been obliged to take rapid and costly steps to strengthen our security. But this has had necessarily to be at the expense of urgent needs connected with the absorption of masses of immigrants requiring additional resources. I am sure that our good friends in the United States whose support of UJA is so devoted will recognize the urgent needs of the moment and will do their utmost to enable us to absorb and advance the wdfare of our immigrants without interruption."

ROSH HASHANAH SERVICES USHER IN NEW YEAR OF HOPE FOR WORLD'S JEWS

NEW YORK, Sept. 14. (JTA) -- As Jews throughout the world began tonight the observance of Rosh Hashanah; the Jewish New Year, they looked back on a year of accomplishment and trial, jubilation and concern. During the outgoing year 5718, American Jews had joined with fellow Jews from all parts of the world in pilgrimages to israel to celebrate the Jewish State's rebirth ten years before. In this cantry, Jews from every geographic section had closed ranks behind Southern Jews whose synagogues, schools and community centers had become the target of fanatics' bombs.

Joining American Jews this Rosh Hashanah in greeting 5719 with hope and determination will be their thousands of sons and daughters scattered across the face of the world serving in the United States armed forces on land, sea and air. Holiday services will be led by Jewish chaplains attached to Army, Navy and Air Force units on the alert in 65 countries and on the seven seas. Services will also be held at military installations and veterans hospitals in the United States.

In advance of the holiday, the National Jewish Welfare Board dispatched huge quantities of kosher foods and religious supplies to 650 posts, ships and hospitals in the U.S., Europe, Africa, Greenland, Alaska, Pacific and the Far East, Under its auspices 370 full and part-time chaplains and 10,000 volunteer workers will attend to the religious and morale: needs of American Jewish servicemen and women.

A special Rosh Hashanah greeting, taped by Rabbi Israel Goldstein of Congregation $B^{\,\mathrm{h}}$ al Jeshurun, New York, was beamed to Jews in the Soviet Union tonight. It was transmitted by powerful stations operated around the periphery of the Soviet Union by Radio Liberation.

In this city, more than 450 synagogues will make special appeals during services for their congregants' support of the United Jewish Appeal. Similar pleas will be voiced on Yom Kippur.

Special services will be conducted at all institutions affiliated with the Federation of Jewish Philanthropies of New York which have synagogue facilities. At others of the 116 affiliated institutions, cantors and rabbis will offer bed-side services. A special service for recent immigrants will be held at the United Hias Service hostel.

Community Leaders Chart Course for New Year

Herbert R. Abeles, president of the Council of Jewish Federations and Welfare Funds, declared in a New Year's message that it was incumbent on American Jewry "to go forward in our tasks in the New Year with reinforced conviction in the strength of our Jewish community organizations, with the determination to provide help wherever help is needed, to give haven to the homeless--in Israel and other friendly lards, to fortify our future by teaching our children the gleries of Jewish tradition, strengtien.human rights for all people, continue our assaults upon deadly disease, keep our fumilies strong and united."

"The approaching Jewish New Year will arrive amidst an alarming array of deepening world crises," Irving M. Engel, president of the American Jewish Committee declard, adding that "the exploration of self" and the personal commitment of every Jew to his spiritual heritage "invokes questions of profound morality." He said that American Jews must consider the problems of the times in terms of one of the "basic tenets" of Judaism--"the individual's responsibility to his fellow Jews and to his fellow men of all creeds and races."

Dr. Joachim Prinz, President of the American Jewish Congress, said that the High Holy Days "present an inescapable truth, that the moral regeneration of mankind is intimately linked with the decision of each individual to put sue the prophetic ideals of freedom, justice and equality." Denouncing the opposition in the south to integration of the Negro, he warned that "The American conscience must remain deeply troubled until our Negro citizens are given full and equal membership in our society."

Dr. Israel Goldstein, chairman of the Western Hemisphere Executive of the World Jewish Congress, said that "the paramount prayer" of Jews everywhere at High Holy Day services would be "the prayer for peace which is the seal of all blessings." He declared that the past 12 months would be remembered "mostly for man's scientific advances which have enabled man-made satellites to be projected into outer space. It still remains for him to advance correspondingly in the field of human relations,"

The Canadian Jewish Congress declared that for Jews the past year "was a time of rejoicing in the achievements of the State of Israel during the past ten years. Canadian Jewry will have another anniversary to celebrate during the oming year--the bicentennary of the Jews in Canada."

Philip M. Klutznick, president of B'nai B'rith, declared that neither "ghetto imprisonment" nor crisis atmosphere "is needed to give American Jewry its unifying force." In calling on American Jews "to live Jewishly," he said that "a person fulfils the obligation of his Jewish neritage only by his own spiritual motivation, from inside himself, not when it is forced on him by pressures from the non-Jewish environment."

David L. Ullman, chairman of the National Community Relations Advisory Council, in a Rosh Hashanah message, found "deep cause for humble gratification that the Jewish

community in America has experienced another year of maturation and growing status with its inner vitality strengthened. "He foresaw "continuing need for commitment to those principles of human dignity and individual human worth that permeate Jewish tradition and underlie the American dream of a nation in which each man is measured by his own intrinsic worth, whatever his religion or ethnic origin or race.

Louis F. Rocker, president of the Jewish Telegraphic Agency, pledged that "the Jewish Telegraphic Agency, the faithful reporter of the joys and ills, the triumphs and defeats of the Jewish people during the past 41 years, will carry out its duties in 5719 to the maxin.um possibilities given it by the community."

Leaders of Appeal Drives Point up Israel's Progress, Needs

The year 5719, which marks the beginning of Israel's second decade of freedom, inaugurates also the third decade of the work of the United Jewish Appeal, it was pointed out in a special holiday message from Rabbi Herbert A. Friedman, executive vice-chairman of the UJA. "The rescue of a people," said Rabbi Friedman, "the building of a land, take more than a decade, or even two. It is the task of a generation." He pledged that UJA will continue its work "for some years ahead."

Dewey D. Stone, national chairman of both the UJA and of the United Israel Appeal, warned that "the renewed spurt" of aggressive Nasserism "bodes Ill for Israel's penceful development, especially for the rehabilitation of 900, 000 post-statehood refugees" who have come into Israel since it was established ten years ago. He pointed up the continued need to aid Israel's rehabilitation and housing programs, especially in view of the fact that "an increasing portion of the young nation's resources" must be diverted to security measures.

Emphasizing the role of American Jewry "in the human and material achievements" of Israel's first ten years of independence, ira Guilden, national campaign chairman of the Israel Bond Organization, called for renewed dedication and support through the Israel bond drive as "a singularly effective means of applying concretely the principles which motivate our lives as Americans and as Jews, as people who believe in democracy with all our hearts and souls."

A Rosh Hashanah message from Edward M. M. Warburg, chairman of the Joint Distribution Committee, stated that JDC's greetings to American Jewry this year are expressed not only in the name of the organization but also 'on behalf of the hundreds of thousands of Jews overseas who are able to celebrate the New Year as a happy occasion because of the aid which American Jews have provided." He added, however, that the greetings come also from 'the other thousands who still need aid."

Dr. William Haber, president of the American ORT Federation, stated that the aid provided in the past years by the American Jewish Community has helped many people in many lands "to face the future more hopefully." He reminded American Jewry that he type of technical education ORT has been providing to Jews the world over for the last three-quarters of a century "has never been more necessary than now."

Carlos L. Israels, president of United Hias Service, in a New Year's message, urged that "In this time of rejoicing in our good fortune in living in freedom and in security, let us not forget those other Jews in Europe, North Africa, in the Middle East, and elsewhere, who face the new year with trepidation, and whose existence is shadowed by despair, hostility and terror."

The president of the National Council of Jewish Women, Mrs. Moise S. Cahn, called on Americans, in a special New Year message, to show "a willingness to sacrifice for freedom and human welfare."

Zionist Movement Looks to Peace for Israel in New Year

Cautioning that "the rise of Nasserism" is an "ominous" threat to Israel, and expressing the hope that the New Year might bring the "precious gift of peace" to the world, Mrs. Rose L. Halprin, acting chairman of the Jewish Agency, extended greetings to "our brothers in the Moslem lands and behind the Iron Curtain, whose hopes for a return to the land of their fathers have not yet been realized." "To those still living in the sadow of fear and persecution," she said in her New Year message, "and to those denied a full expression of their Jewish identity, we pledge our continued efforts to keep the gates of Israel open to future immigration."

Rabbi Irving Miller, chairman of the American Zionist Council, also expressed the hope that the year 519 "bring about the fulfillment of mankind's most cherished aspiration—a just and lasting peace for men everywhere." More than ever, in the present crisis in the Mildle East, he stated, "friends of freedom and progress must stand by Israel and support her legitimate demands for security and economic aid."

Dr. Emanuel Neumann, president of the Zionist Organization of America, declared that "despite the trials and unsolved problems of the past year, we all exprience the great joy of proudly watching Israel continue to grow as a beacom of enlightenment in the Middle East." American Zionists, he cautioned, will renew their "determination to stand by"

the Israeli people and state in their "historic task of creating a free, democratic and culturally rich society, based on the ethical and spiritual concepts of Judaism."

The world was called upon, in a New Year's message from Dr. Miriam K. Freund, president of Hadassah, to make "a new beginning in the direction of total peace in the Middle East."

Dr. Harris J. Levine, president of the Jewish National Fund of America, reminded the Jews of America that "there is still much to be done by way of wresting the land from the wilderness," and "the sooner we complete the job, the better for Israel, the whole of the Middle East, and Western civilization as well,"

Special New Year messages, emphasizing the need for stabilization of peace in the Middle East, establishing Israel not only as a viable political state but also a spiritual state, and enhancing Israel's spiritual values with an enriched cultural life, were issued by Chaya Surchin, president of Pioneer Women; Rabbi S. M. Zamborwsky and Samuel Drazin, national chairman and president, respectively, of the Mizzachi and Hapoel Hamizrachi Organization of Canada; the Farband Labor Zionist Order, and Rabbi Charles B. Lesser, religious director of the American Council for Judaism.

Religious Spokesmen Define Meaning of Holy Days in Terms of Todays Life

Rabbi Theodore L. Adams, president of the Synagogue Council of America, declared that the "central message" of the Jewish New Year was "man's inescapable obligation and priceless right to choose the way of life and growth as against the way of decay and death, "Describing this message as "a clarion call of hope for a beleaguered humanity," Rabbi Adams declared that "the duty to choose means man may not hide behind do-nothing claims of helplessness in the face of the awful powers which Twentieth-Century science has unleashed."

Messages of other religious organizations included those of Rabbi Maurice N. Eisendrath, president of the Union of American Hebrew Congregations; Bernath L. Jacobs, president of the United Synagogue of America; and Moses I. Fewerstein, president of the Union of Orthodox Jewish Congregations of America.

HOLIDAY PREVENTS ISRAELIS FROM ATTENDING OPENING OF U.N. SESSION

UNITED NATIONS, N.Y., Sept. 14. (JTA) -- Abba Eban, chairman of Israel's delegation here, officially notified Sir Leslie Munro, president of the General Assembly, that the Israel delegation would be absent Tuesday when the Assembly convenes for its 13th regular session. Mr. Eban explained that the absence would be due to the fact that the session's opening coincides with the New Jewish New Year which the Israelis observe as a High Holy Day.

DIPLOMAT CORPS CALLS ON BEN ZVI TO EXTEND NEW YEAR GOOD WISHES TO ISRAEL

JERUSALEM, Sept. 14. (JTA) -- The entire diplomatic corps, with United States Ambassador Edward B. Lawson acting as dean, called on President Ben Zvi Friday to extend felicitations on the Jewish New Year. Mr. Lawson conveyed his and his colleagues' good wishes to the President of Israel, the Government and the people and expressed their hopes for Israel's continued development, prosperity and peace in the year ahead.

Jews of Israel and throughout the world were assured in a special holiday message from Israel's Ashkenazic Chief Rabbi, Dr. Isaac Berzog, that "Israel has nothing to fear in the current crucible of change if we maintain the distinctive character and tradition which marks us out among he nations." He called upon all Jews for "faithfulness to the timeless tradition which has been the maintsay of all the ages."

Israel's Sephardic Chief Rabbi Yitzhak Nissim called in his message for "the strengthening of the spiritual ties between Israel and the Jewish communities in the Diaspora." Stating that the year now ending "has seen wonderful demonstrations of the warm affections held for Israel by Jews throughout the world, "Rabbi Nissim expressed the hope that "the next decade will find the House of Israel yet closer united."

PREMIER BEN GURION STRESSES ISRAEL'S SECURITY RESTS ON ARMED FORCES

TEL AVIV, Sept. 11. (JTA) -- Israel's Prime Minister David Ben Gurion addressed a new warning this week-end to the people of Israel" that the decisive factor in Israel's security was her armed strength and that additional arms were urgently needed to assure that strength.

Mr. Ben Gurion, in a review of the current political situation before the central council of his Mapai party, said that a "supreme effort must be made" to bolster Israel's military equipment because of the vest amount of weapons the Arab countries were continuing to receive from both the East and West.

Asserting that Israel's Army was now rated one of the best in the world, the Prime Minister said that the timefactor was favorable to Israel. He told the Mapai leaders that the world recognized Jerusalem as Israel's capital and Israel's present boundaries, as well as the "lack of reality" in proposals for any substantial return of the Arab refugees to Israel.